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The  Stokesley 

Pride-in-our-Town Association

www.stokesleypride.org.uk
          



Minutes of the meeting held Monday 26th. November 2012
Attending  Linda Purnell (chair), Frank Cuthbert, Fred Lee, Mike and Lovaine Irving, Derek Whiting, Ken Ridgeway.

Apologies  Eric and Jill Lee, George Carter.

Minutes of October Meeting had been circulated, and were approved.

Matters arising:-

Various items re. the Ziggurat were discussed.

Mrs Purnell had visited Rainbow Nurseries, to voice the committee’s concern at the escalating cost of flowers. Rainbow Nurseries will be visited prior to Spring 2013 planting, to verify prices.

The Darlington and Stockton’s recent article ‘Stokesley is a mess’ was referred to, and the overall feeling was that not enough thought had been given to such a title. An apologetic justification had been given b y Andrew Wake, the author of the article. Committee members questioned if any Parish Council members had participated in SPIOTA’s recent litter picks’.

Mrs. Purnell reported that SPIOTA’s webmaster, Joe Richardson, was in poor health, and there was a pressing need to find a suitable replacement. Was there a need to reimburse any such replacement?

An approach to the Comprehensive school might prove to be successful.

Discussion took place on both the lighting and the signage for the Ziggurat. The pros and cons of battery lighting and of resorting to mains lighting was debated. The committee were shown the possible lighting on the Ziggurat, which was clearly inadequate against the nearby street lighting. It was agreed that the issue should be further debated at the coming January committee meeting, when more members were present. 

The location and wording of the 2 appropriate signs were discussed. That of recognition of  Wilf Turnbull, and the acknowledgement of donations from the various town interests. Longevity of appearance of the signs/plaques was important, and Mrs. Purnell is to investigate appropriate web-sites for the manufacture of metal and of resin signage.

The annual lunch is to be held at the ‘Mill at Stokesley’ at noon on Thursday 17th. January  2013.

A list of committee members, and all those who play some part in SPIOTA, was drawn up.

Those who intend to come should notify Mrs. Purnell a week beforehand.

Thursday Work. With little to do at this time of the year, and the usual inclement weather, the Thursday Morning Gang would next meet on Thursday 7th. February 2013

Frank Cuthbert is to stand down from SPIOTA, as he and his wife are proposing to move to Northallerton. Speaking on behalf of all attending, Mrs. Purnell thanked Frank for all the support and hard work he’d given to SPIOTA, ever since the founding of the Association. His enthusiasm and constant involvement will be missed. She expressed all good wishes for his move to Northallerton. 

The next meeting will be held on Monday 28th. January 2013. Happy Christmas to all.                                                 

